P&C Executive Report for P&C meeting 9 November 2016
Children’s Services 
Staffing

Raeline, the amazing Executive Director of Forrest Children’s Services (the umbrella under which FOOSHC, uniform shop and canteen is run), has announced her intention to move on after 17 years with us….. It will not be easy to replace Raeline, who has done a sterling job growing the services into the businesses they have become, and we are looking for an exceptional person to take on what is both a qualified educational leader and experienced business manager role.  Applications are via ‘Indeed’ job site and close 14 November.
The big farewell event combined with the FOOSHC Christmas party will be held after school on Friday 9 December, with speeches at 5pm!

Joe who has managed the kitchen coordinator role for Afters for the last couple of years is also leaving us.  If you know anyone who wants a part time job planning and preparing afternoon tea for up to 180 children a day, and has certificates in food safety and hygiene, that is also listed on Indeed.  
Christmas Shutdown/Vacation care

Like to do some Christmas shopping without children?  This year vacation care will be open for the week  Monday 19th  - Friday 23rd December, then closing till 8 January, reopening on the 9th January. 

Preschool families will also be able to book in during this time, and it is a nice way to introduce a child to ‘big school’.  The program will be out in Week 7.

Budget
The draft budget for 2017 will be discussed.  It includes a kitchen renovation (Afters kitchen) and some new play equipment for the children as many items have been culled as a result of age and wear and tear.  The fees for services will be increased marginally to offset the proposed kitchen renovation and lease increases, continuation of the pedogeological leader role (Kylie) and award increases (salaries).
Leases
Three new leases are about to be signed - the office and out of school hours care (befores and afters), vacation care, and activities.  They will go for 5 years and include an annual WPI increase review.

Employsure 

Employsure (our contract HR advice provider) have conducted a review of Work Health and Safety across the businesses (FOOSHC/Out of Hours care, Uniform shop and Canteen), and developed a Health and Safety manual and an Employee manual, both of which will form part of all staff documentation on employment, in the form of an employee handbook.  
Children’s Services office renovations   
An out of session vote was held regarding two quotes received for the building works which was in the budget and had been discussed at earlier P&C meetings (turning the rabbit warren office space into a functional office).  The cheaper quote was recommended and then endorsed and the work has commenced!  As a result, the FOOSHC and Children’s Services office is operating out of two rooms (one storage, one office) which the school has kindly provided for a month and we appreciate people being understanding of delays or hiccups this may cause.  The work should be completed by 3 December.
Deakin Preschool Parents Committee (previously known as DPPA) of the P&C
At the last P&C meeting it was agreed to establish a subcommittee to be called the DPPC, and for the Deakin Preschool Parents Association to wind up knowing they would still exist as a committee under our auspices.  The DPPC will present their Roles and Responsibilities document, and this term the P&C Finance and Admin committee will also review their proposed budget for next year’s committee.
P&C Survey
The annual P&C survey will be coming out soon.  If you have thoughts on new after-school activities we could run please make sure you note them!
Community – volunteers needed (always!)
The traffic duty coordinator role - so well managed by Cate Clunies-Ross for many years - will need a new person next year.   It involves coordinating the volunteers to be on line duty for twenty minutes in the afternoon in senior or junior school, and promoting the system. 

The Canteen is also looking for more volunteers. If you are interested, please visit or ring the canteen in the mornings (ph 62951425).

There are numerous ways to be involved, volunteer or be a part of the school community, and we are keen to hear from you.  We are always looking for people to be involved at P&C, canteen, uniform shop, car line, reading, assisting with the Shivoo bbq (term 4), the Welcome bbq for new families (early in Term 1 next year), for the Trivia night (Term 2 – our big fundraiser of the year), and sorting lost property, amongst many other roles.  
Contact me, your class parent rep or Nicole Richardson if you are interested.  Don’t know who your class parent rep is?  Contact the parent rep coordinator and ask - classreps@forrestpandc.com.au or see http://www.forrestps.act.edu.au/our_community/parent_representatives 
Land adjacent to the school update
The NCA agreement to change the land adjacent to the school (between the child care centre, Jewish Centre and side of oval) purpose for use from community/national significance to allow the ACT government to sell for commercial reasons appears to be proceeding, despite letters to the Minister responsible and the NCA. However the timeframe has changed from October to ‘early next year’ with some concessions regarding limitations.  
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